FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

We would like to know about how you implemented the Severe Weather Emergency Protocol from 01/01/2021 to 31/03/2024. We are interested in when SWEP was activated, the length of these activations, the overall number of emergency spaces made available, and additional emergency space specifically for young people and those defined as priority need in legislation. 

The UK Health Security Agency last issued guidance to local authorities on how SWEP should be implemented in September 2023: Supporting vulnerable people before and during cold weather: people homeless and sleeping rough - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk).  

Format of responses: 

We have attached a template spreadsheet to this request for you to enter your response. 

Answer: Please see attached completed template detailing the activations during 2023/2024. We are unable to provide the data for 2021/2022 and 2022/2023, to obtain this information, it would take us over 18 hours. For the same reason, we are unable to provide details on the ‘Total number of emergency spaces made available under SWEP’ for the period 01/01/2021 to 31/03/2024.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

We had 50 off the street beds and during the winter, we had an additional 12 beds. Our policy is that if all of these beds are utilised, we would use Bed & Breakfast to protect life.

SWEP is implemented by triggers based on extremes in temperature, either cold or hot.

In relation to young people and those with priority need, they would be accommodated either by statute or by virtue of the fact that we commission young person’s accommodation. Primarily, SWEP is targeted at rough sleeping and those at risk of rough sleeping.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
